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2018 UFO CHALLENGE
The 2018 UFO Challenge is over.  

A total of 139 unfinished projects 
were completed by 31 very proud 
Guild members.  Forty-one Guild 
members signed up to participate in the UFO Challenge;  
31 participants completed one or more of their projects and 
17 Guild members completed all of their projects. Congratu-
lations to all for a job well done!!

 The enthusiasm for the UFO Challenge was wonderful 
and the smiles on the participants’ faces as they proudly 
checked in each month and then shared their completed 
projects at UFO Show and Tell were priceless!

 At the December Night Chapter Meeting, names were 
drawn and prizes were awarded to the 31 participants who 
completed one or more of their UFO projects.  For any par-
ticipant who was not present at the Night Chapter Meeting, 
the UFO Queens gave out those prizes at the Day Chapter 
Meeting.

For any participant who was not present at the Day 
Chapter Meeting, the UFO Queens are personally making 
sure these prizes are given to the participants. 

New Location for Night Chapter
After much searching and checking out other locations, 

we have found a new location for our Night Chapter meet-
ings.  Starting on January 8, 2019, we will meet at the 
Riverside Warwick Conference Center for our Night Chap-
ter meetings.  The address is 12420 Warwick Blvd, Building 
6,  Newport News 23606.  Turn on Hiden Place off Warwick 
Boulevard.  It is across the street from Hidenwood Shop-
ping Center.  The Conference Center is on the first floor 
of the three story building 
in the back.  A picture of 
the building 6 is provided.  
There is plenty of parking 
and it is well lit at night.  
They are offering the use of 
the conference room free 
of charge.  We will need to 
set up the room and return 
it to the way it was arranged 
and will ask for volunteers 
to help with this.  We will be 
able to collect membership 

dues and have our Monthly Mini and Block of the Month 
again.  A google map will be provided on the web site and 
in an E-tree message to members.  Social time will still start 
at 6:30 and the meeting will run from 7 to 9 p.m.  Please 
be patient as we change from meeting at the Northampton 
Community Center to this new location.  Contact me if you 
have questions or concerns.

Gala Damato  gala.damato@gmail.com  872-6823
PPQG President   

President’s Message
      It is a new year and we have a new location for 

our Night Chapter meetings.   Starting with our January 8 
meeting, we will meet at the Riverside Warwick Confer-
ence Center at 12420 Warwick Boulevard.  See the Night 
Chapter article for more information.  Remember your $25 
membership dues allow you to attend both chapter meet-
ings each month.  If you haven’t renewed your membership 
yet, please do so at one of the January meetings as your 
2018 cards expire in January.  Or you can mail in the mem-
bership form to Debbie Moore.  This will ensure you will be 
in the 2019 PPQG Roster when it comes out in February.  It 
helps with our budget to have all renewals in by the end of 
January.  I would like to thank all the volunteers and Board 
members that help make our Guild great.  These volun-
teers have some exciting programs and activities planned 
for our meetings this year.  Mark Sherman, the man quilter 
from Tennessee,  will be visiting in October as our National 
Speaker.  I look forward to the year ahead and more quilt-
ing adventures in PPQG.

Gala Damato 
 PPQG President 

continued on page 6
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Officers 2018-2019
President                                    Gala Damato          	 gala.damato@gmail.com            	 872-6823
Vice President                            Yvette Cienski         	 yvcienski@gmail.com                 	 234-0232
Executive Treasurer                   Gina Vivian              	 soonerrph@icloud.com              	 873-0806
Executive Secretary                   Loy Holt                  	 loy614@aol.com                          	 564-0980         
Day Chapter Coordinator           Rita Crawford        	 lovetoquiltinva@gmail.com        	 766-1895
Day Chapter Treasurer              Tricia Lent              	 patricialent123@gmail.com       	 371-9539
Day Chapter Secretary               Linda Odell            	 quilting65linda@gmail.com       	 869-6314
Night Chapter Coordinator         Marilyn Rivera       	 mademarilyn@verizon.net         	 875-1833
Night Chapter Treasurer             Pat McNabb          	 ppate372@gmail.com                	 593-7805
Night Chapter Secretary             Susan Waddles    	 flightgal822@yahoo.com            	 886-0728

Volunteers 2018-2019
Membership 	 Debbie Moore 	 874-4323  
	 Cathy Fowler 	 833-6035   
Newsletter 	 Donna D’Amelio	 826-1031    
Circulation 	 Debbie Moore 	 874-4323  
Property Management         Shonda Berry            	 660-3584
Sunshine 	 Sandy Barnes 	 833-8233      
Service Projects	 Sherry Behun            	 850-2222
	 Kim Beatley               	 880-3746
Quilts of Honor 	 Terri McHenry 	 874-3140   
	 Vacant 
Webmistress 	 Linda Odell 	 869-6314  
Workshops 	 Cathy and Mark Fowler                      833-6035 
E-Tree 	 Linda Odell 	 869-6314  
Challenge 2019    	 Rhonda Gianturco   	 833-1677  
Fall Festival Chair 	 Candy Byrd               	 232-6495
	 Susan Waddles       	 886-0728
2019 Raffle Quilt                  Sandy Barnes   	 833-8233
2020 Symposium                 Linda Odell                         	 869-6314

Day Chapter
Monthly Minis 	 Amy Mazich  	 867-7667
	 Kathy DeCarlo        	 875-2931      	
  
Block of the Month  	 Pat McGough 	 877-3818   
	 Valerie Lee 	 344-5545
Hospitality 	 Pat Sappenfield  	 224-0427    
Programs  	 Janette Doucette                         850-420-4879   
Parliamentarian 	 Vicki Marsh       	 877-6182
Historian 	 Marilyn Rivera 	 875-1833  
Librarian 	 Lisa Hartman 	 810-8157   
Night Chapter    
Monthly Minis 	 Joy Duke 	 838-1043
	 Nancy Garnett 	 838-1716    
Greeter 	 Jeanne Surber	 719-6676 
Hospitality 	 Goldie Fields 	 766-8503    
Parliamentarian 	 Vacant   
Librarian	 Lisa Hartman	 810-8157
Historian 	 Karen O’Kelley          	 599-0215
Programs 	 Maggie Wampler                         720-227-4851  
Block of the Month 	 Denise Vasser 	 599-6285      
Unless otherwise noted, area code is (757)

“The Piecemaker News” is pub-
lished monthly. Please send news 
items, articles, inquiries and adver-
tisements to:

Donna D’Amelio
donnadamelio@verizon.net

Deadline is the 22nd of each 
month. Articles submitted after 
the due date will be in the next 
issue of the newsletter.

Please note “PPQG newsletter”  
in subject line of emails so I don’t 
delete it accidently. 
 

Articles and Ads for February’s  
Newsletter are due by  

January 22. 

Advertising Rates  
(Payable in Advance)  

Full Page - $50  
Half Page - $25  

Quarter Page - $15  
Business Card - $5

Please  
Don’t   
Forget...  

… to wear your Guild Name Badge 
to every meeting. We want to get to 
know the name as well as the face!    
Those not wearing their name 
badges will be fined fifty cents.

Inclement weather: Day Chapter will follow Newport News School Clo-
sures. Night Chapter will follow Newport News School Closures as well.
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Dues are now Due!
$25 membership dues 

are due by January 31, 2019.
See Debbie Moore.

We have some new guidelines for 
members when sending out E-Tree 
messages.  In accordance with E-
Tree policy, please send anything 

you want to go out to all members by 
E-Tree to Gala and Yvette first.  They 
will forward it to Linda Odell.  Infor-
mation sent out is meant to inform 

members about Guild related activi-
ties and not meant to  

promote financial gain.
Send to gala.damato@gmail.com and 

yvcienski@gmail.com.

January Birthdays
Sandy Curran	1 /2
Pat Sappenfield	1 /2
Margaret Layser	1 /3
Nancy Cheney	1 /7
Sandra Costello	1 /7
JoAnn Garner	1 /14
Lynn Watkins	1 /20

Maggie Wampler	1 /12
Marge Edwards	1 /13
Sherry Behun	1 /17
Isobel Meekins	1 /22
Judy Henry	1 /26
Frances McCay	1 /29
Lorraine Meadows	1 /31
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PPQG Day Chapter Minutes for December 14, 2018 
Meeting called to order by Rita Crawford. She welcomed 68 members and 2 guests (Anna Wormly and Angelina 
Schulde, and one new Member Dena Banks). 
Minutes were approved by a motion made by Marilyn Rivera and seconded by Brenda Smith and was passed  by the 
group. 
Monthly Treasurer’s Report approved for audit by a motion made by Karen O’Kelley and seconded by Pat McGough.  
Short discussion/explanation by Treasurer for mistake in the report and then was approved  by the group. 
New budget for 2019 was presented by Treasurer – short discussion and will be voted on at the meetings in January 
2019. 

Announcements: 
Gala—President – Discussed night meeting place.  
For Sale (4 featherweight machines $600 each – and 1 Centennial machine 1948-1958 $1,200)  
Thanks to Honor Quilt leaders Karen and Terri.  We will need someone to help starting in June.  
Discussed and took votes on Service Projects for next year.  Survey sent out to those not at the meetings. 
Rhonda Gianturco will be the Chair for the Challenge Quilt for 2019  - Theme – All Creations Great and Small – Sign-
up in January. 
Debbie Moore—Membership drive is open until the end of January 2019. 
Door Prizes—Diane Zimet, Lori Murdock, Rhonda Gianturco, Joy Insley, Linda Wood, Dena Barnes, Lisa Hartmann, 
Amy Masick, and Marilyn Barr. 
UFO Queens (Nancy Shrout, Lois Bates)  presented last gifts on the UFO projects and thanked the PPQG for the 
$200. 
Block of the Month—ready with kits – Pat McGough – Winner was Virginia White. 
Monthly Minis:  Rita Crawford – Xmas Bowl, donated by Lori Murdock; Vicki Marsh won Father Christmas Wall Hang-
ing –  unknown; Paper Pieced Tree Wall Hanging – donated by Monika Chapman and won by Frances McKay. 
Workshops upcoming—Jan. 8, Kitty Tully – Color your Quilt; Feb. 12, Donna Dooley - Use your selvage; and, May 11,  
Lee Taylor – 3D Boxes 
Party Time Program—Janet Doucette –– Bingo Game with 18 winners and scrumptious luncheon. 
Show and Tell 
Next meeting on Jan 14 at 10 a.m. Happy Holidays! 

Respectively Submitted Linda Odell, Day Secretary
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Thanks So Much
Thank you to everyone who came to the December Night Chapter potluck, I hope you all enjoyed yourselves. The next 

2 evening meetings will rely heavily on your participation. January’s program will be “Help! What do I do with this?”. Do 
you have a tool that you have picked up  (maybe at a show or meeting) with the best of intentions to make it your new 
favorite only to get home and not know what to do with it? Bring it with you to the January meeting and let’s see if we can 
help each other figure them out. We just might get inspired to try something new. 

Thanks!
Maggie Wampler
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PPQG Night Chapter Minutes for December 11, 2018
Night Chapter meeting for December 11, 2018 was called to order at 7 p.m. by Night Coordinator Marilyn Rivera.
There were 36 members at the meeting. 
A motion was made by Linda Odell and seconded by Jeanne Surber to approve the minutes. 
After Gina Vivian explained a change in the treasurer’s report, a motion to accept the treasurer’s report (with adjust-
ments) in the last newsletter was made by Jeanie Surber and seconded by Pat McNab; the report was approved for 
audit.  

PRESIDENT’S ANNOUNCEMENTS: Gala Damato
Gala presented potential locations for the night meetings.
She thanked Maggie Wampler and her committee for setting up the holiday party.
Photos of previous guild events from many years ago were found in the storage shed and on display, she encouraged 
members to take photos that they wanted.
She has information about a woman that had featherweights for sale, contact Gala if you are interested.
Read a Christmas/thank you card from Robert Hegley, an Honor-quilt recipient.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
Budget—Gina Vivian presented the budget for 2019.  She explained the five $1,000 CD’s purchased by the guild with 
the Symposium/Show monies, these CD’s will add approximately $80 in interest to our account.  The voting on the 
budget will be at the January meeting.
A gift basket was presented to a representative of the Northampton Community Center staff as a thank you for the use 
of the building.
Workshops—Carol Pittman-There will be a workshop on January 8, Color your Quilt; February 12, Using your salvag-
es and May 11 a class by Lee Taylor.
2019 Challenge—Rhonda Gianturco-The theme will be “All Creatures Great and Small”.  The quilt should be no larger 
than 60 x 60.  Judging will be in November of 2019.
Service—Sherry Behun-This year the guild has donated 432 pillowcases to MCV.  The Service options for 2019 were 
1-MCV pillowcases; 2-CHKD bereavement/baby quilts/throw quilts for youths and fabric hearts; 3-Riverside Hospi-
tal-baby quilts/fabric hearts and lap sized quilts for the “No One Dies Alone” program; 4-Equi-Vets throw sized quilts 
for children/adults with disabilities.  A vote was taken, so there will be voting at the day chapter and also we will have 
voting by Survey Monkey.  Results at the next meeting.
December birthdays were acknowledged.
Door Prizes were distributed.
UFO Queens—Lois Bates and Nancy Shrout-Prizes for members that completed a UFO were awarded.
Holiday/Winter Mystery Show and Tell quilts were displayed.
Regular Show and Tell quilts were displayed.
Program—Maggie Wampler provided us with a “Christmas Songs By Another Title” game and a second Christmas 
game.  Everyone went home with a gift.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:49 p.m.

 
Respectfully submitted
Susan Waddles
Night Secretary
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This is a reminder that the “Free Table” at our meetings is for sewing and quilting 
items only.  Please check at the end of the meeting to see if your items were taken.   
If they were not,  please take them back with you.  We can not leave anything in the 
rooms and someone has to dispose of the items left. Thank you to Marilyn Rivera 

for cleaning up at the December Day Chapter meeting.  
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Day Chapter Programs for Jan 2019
After months of canceled meetings and makeups, we 

finally get to enjoy a visiting lecturer this month!  Janice 
Pope from Raleigh, North Carolina  “Great Finishes,”  re-
turns to PPQG (she was at the night meeting last summer) 
with a different lecture topic.  This lecture will explore ideas 
and options for bindings and borders of quilts.  Janice is an 
award-winning quilter, with experience as a quilt repairer, 
quilt store manager, business entrepreneur and fabric sales 
representative – lots of time with quilts…her first quilt made 
in 1977.  Janice’s pattern business, Anything But Boring, hit 
10 years in August.  She is very happy to return to PPQG!

Upcoming workshops for your radar!!  
We have two upcoming visiting lecturers who will be giv-

ing us workshops in March and April, which will both follow 
our Day meeting into the afternoon on site.  

March brings Penni Domikis (Cabin In The Woods Quil-
ters - Fredericksburg), who will be teaching a pattern 
called “Pickle Dish” that includes paper piecing and 
curved piecing using a Nested Petal Curve template 
that will be included with the toolkit (class $23, kit $25 
– 2 templates and pattern).   
In April, we have an exciting unique quilting experience 
– to make a Barn Quilt.  Suzi Parron, who travels the 
country presenting the amazing community Barn Quilt 
Trails (8-foot square wooden quilt blocks on multiple 
barns), will park her RV here for a day and give us a 
lecture and then a workshop to make your own 2-foot 
square wooden barn quilt.  (class is $45, includes sup-
plied prepared wood pieces and paints).  

Look for the sign-up sheets in the next meeting!!!

Janette Doucette, Day Programs

•

•

SEW WHAT BEE
  The “SEW WHAT BEES” 

would like to invite any interested 
Guild Members to join us.  We 
meet at St. Luke’s United Meth-
odist Church, 300 Ella Taylor 
Road, Yorktown, on the 3rd 
Wednesday of each month between 1:30 and 4:00 pm.  

     If you should have any questions or need further 
information you can either e-mail me (joannsquiltroom@
gmail.com) or text me (804-413-1118).  

Thank you so much,  JoAnn Garner

Volunteers Needed
Terri McHenry has agreed to stay on with our Honor Quilt 

program until June.  We need someone to work with her 
and learn how the program works.  This is a very reward-
ing volunteer job as it helps local veterans.   It does require 
some space for storing fabric, finished tops and completed 
quilts.  You would help Terri set up Guild workshops for 
members to work on quilts.  Also, help her collect and pass 
out quilts to our long armers at meetings.  Delivering the 
quilts to deserving veterans and first responders is the best 
part of the job.   If you would like more information or are 
interested, please call me at 872-6723 or email me gala.
damato@gmail.com.   

Honor Quilts
On December 18th Terri McHenry traveled to Fisher 

House which is the guest house for military members and 
families who receiving treatment at Portsmouth Naval Hos-
pital. Terri dropped off 11 quilts that will be given to patients 
who are staying at the house. Jill the administrator  and her 
assistant Pat said the patients really appreciate the quilts. 
Terri presented Jill and Pat with a mug rug. They were  
made and donated by our members at the day meeting.  
Jill and Pat were both surprised and delighted with our gift. 
Thank you for all your beautiful work.

As the year comes to a close here are the Honor quilt 
numbers.

Twenty five quilts were completed this year.
Top, backing, long armed, bound and labeled. 
Fifteen patriotic pillowcases were made and donated to 
place the Honor quilts in for delivery.
There are thirteen quilts ready to be long armed.
There are five tops ready for backs.
I have fourteen quilts completed and ready to be dis-
tributed. 
We have given out sixty seven quilts this year.
The total number of quilts distributed by PPQG thus far 
is 1133. 

Thank you all for your continued support of this service. 

Terri McHenry and Karen Whitley, Honor Quilt chairs

•
•
•

•
•
•

•
•

SPECIAL NOTE:  The UFO Queens are taking some time 
off from their “royal” duties, but will return in early Fall 2019 
with the particulars concerning the 2020 UFO Challenge.  
Stay tuned.

UFO Queens:  Lois Bates and Nancy Shrout

UFO Queens continued from page 1
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Small Service Projects
In December we had over 80 pillowcases turned in.  

Gala delivered 106 pillow cases to Blue Crab Quilt Co in 
Richmond on December 15 for a total of 538 this year.  
Deliveries of baby quilts and fabric hearts were made to 
both Riverside Hospital and CHKD.  Thank you to the many 
members who continue to support these projects.  

At the December Night Chapter and Day Chapter meet-
ings a vote was taken for small service projects for next 
year.  The options are: 

MCV - continue to make pillowcases for children up to 
the age of 18.  Pillowcases delivered to Blue Crab Quilt 
Shop in Richmond for delivery to MCV.
CHKD - continue to make bereavement quilts and baby 
quilts for babies in the NICU at CHKD.  Also continue to 
make the fabric hearts.
Riverside Hospital - continue to make baby quilts and 
fabric hearts.  A new request from Riverside, addition-
ally, is a “No One Dies Alone” program. They would 
like to include throw size comfort quilts for the patients.  
Most of the patients are elderly.  Based on the current 

•

•

•

Mystery Revealed!
Wow,  what a great turn out for our Winter Mystery.   A big thank you to Helen Heyes for the pattern and clues.  And 

thank you to Carol Nourse for helping Helen.  It is always fun to see how different the tops turn out in different colors.   A 
few members rearranged the way they put their quilt tops together.  We had nine members show quilts or tops at the Night 
Chapter meeting and many more at the Day Chapter meeting.   There will be more pictures on the website soon.  You will 
probably see mine in 2020 as a completed UFO since I didn’t get past the first clue.

need for this program they believe no more than 12-15 
quilts are needed in a year.  The quilts will be sent to 
the family and/or friends following the passing of the 
patient along with any journal notes our volunteers 
documented.  
Equi-Kids - make throw sized quilts for the riders in this 
innovative horse therapy program in Virginia Beach.  
They have a rotating roster of approximately 100 riders 
from the age of two up to 91.  The program serves the 
physically or mentally challenged that have been ap-
proved by their doctors to participate. 

If you did not vote at either Chapter meeting, please vote 
on Survey Monkey.  A link was sent out via email by Linda 
Odell on December 18.  Voting closes Dec. 31.

 Members of the Service Project Committee are Joan 
Cochran, Maggie Haley, Ellen Wood, Brenda Smith, Kim 
Beatley and Sherry Behun. 

 If you have any questions or suggestions, please 
contact Sherry Behun at 757-850-2222 or sherry.behun@
verizon.net.

•
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Thank You
Thank you to those that brought in quilts to the Decem-

ber Day Chapter meeting for the fire victims in article Para-
dise, California. Two quilts were mailed to Tina in California.  
We are going to check to see if they are still collecting 
quilts for hurricane victims in North Carolina.   A couple of 
members volunteered to deliver the quilts to North Carolina 
since they are our neighboring state.   So we will continue 
to collect completed quilts of all sizes at the January meet-
ings.  These would go to either the fire victims in California 
or hurricane Florence victims in North Carolina.  You can 
contact me, if you want the address to mail completed 
quilts to Tina in Paradise California.   

Gala Damato gala.damato@gmail.com or 872-6823

Mid Atlantic is just a couple of months away.  The PPQG 2018 Challenge, “Have Passport Will 
Travel” will be on display.   We will need PPQG members to volunteer to do White Glove and 
sell Raffle tickets as we have put in a request to have a Raffle Quilt there.  We will have more 
information on this at the January meetings.  

Local Workshops
Jan 8  9 a.m.-noon,  Grafton Christian Church on Brick 
Church Rd. Yorktown,  “Color My Quilt” with Kitty Tully;   
Cost $12 members/$17 non-members
Feb 12  9 a.m.-noon,  Grafton Christian Church on 
Brick Church Rd. Yorktown, “Selvage Edge Projects”  
with Donna Dooley;  Cost $12 members/$17 non-mem-
bers
May 11  9 a.m.-3 p.m., Grafton Christian Church on 
Brick Church Rd Yorktown, “3D Table Runner” with Lee 
Taylor;  Cost $20 members/$25 non-members plus 
ruler and kit fee

See website for supply lists.
Thanks, Cathy and Mark Fowler

•

•

•

Ring in New Year with New Block of the 
Month

A new Block of the Month Quilt Challenge at the begin-
ning of a new year - What a way to start the new year!  
This year, we will be doing a “Tilting Block Sampler” quilt.  
Each month, for ten months, you will receive two quilt block 
patterns to make and show at the next month’s PPQG 
Night Chapter meeting.   There will be two drawings each 
month(one for each block shown).  When you show your 
finished top at the January 2020 meeting, there will be a 
drawing for the grand prize.  The cost for this year’s BOM is 
$15.00.  This money goes to defray the administrative costs 

of printing the patterns as well as purchasing the gifts for 
the monthly drawings and the grand prize.   Additional infor-
mation on this year’s Block of the Month will be provided at 
the January meeting.  Hope you will join the BOM Chal-
lenge.  If you do, you will have a finished quilt top in a year.

Denise Vassar  
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THE PENINSULA PIECEMAKERS QUILT GUILD
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

                    JANUARY 2019-January 16, 2020

Dues: $25 per year for adult members; $15 per year for junior members (ages 12-18 years of age). Dues are 
payable by January 15.  Membership is from January 1 through January 15 of the following year. 

To register by mail – send your completed application, a check (payable to PPQG) and a self-addressed stamped envelope 
if you want your card mailed to you, to Debbie Moore, 44 Magna Carta Dr. Newport News, VA 23608.  If you prefer you 
can pick up your cards at the next meeting you attend

FILL IN YOUR NAME

Name___________________________________________________

RENEWALS – ONLY FILL IN CHANGES BELOW

NEW MEMBERS COMPLETE FULLY

PLEASE PRINT LEGIBLY
Street Address    _________________________________________________________

City__________________________State_____________ZipCode__________________

Phone: please list preferred phone number   __________________________________

E-Mail Address________________________________________________________________

Meeting usually attended: Day______________ Night______________

Birthday (month & day) ________________ Occupation(optional)_________________

Your Quilt Skill Level: Beginner______Intermediate______Advanced________Professional______

Paid by: Cash ____________          Check # _______________      Date __________________

New Member ___________           Renewal _______     Membership Number ____________

Paid at Meeting:  Day _____   Night ______               Mailed In _____

It is that time again, renew your membership early.  

Your current membership expires January 15, 2019.  Thank you

Debbie Moore
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Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild
December Work PPQG Spreadsheets-2018 vers 2.xlsx

Dec 2018 CHAPTER ACCOUNTS  DAY CHAPTER 
 DAY YTD 
TOTALS  DAY BUDGET   

 NIGHT 
CHAPTER 

 NIGHT YTD  
TOTALS 

 NIGHT 
BUDGET   

Chapter Beginning Balance 3,618.45$ 2,639.04$ 1,176.19$ 386.29$
Income: Block of the Month 51.00 562.00 800.00 - - 460.00

Executive Transfer - 1,800.00 1,800.00 - 1,800.00 1,800.00
Miscellaneous - 14.50 - - - -
Monthly Mini 123.00 561.00 700.00 - 252.00 490.00
Programs - - - - - -
Total Income: 174.00$ 2,937.50$ 3,300.00$ -$ 2,052.00$ 2,750.00$

Expenses: Block of the Month - 174.11 800.00 - - 300.00
Door Prizes/B'day Ft Qtrs 104.75 215.98 500.00 - 281.35 450.00
Historian - - - - - -
Miscellaneous   29.65 29.65 100.00 - - 100.00
Programs 222.60 1,721.35 1,900.00 311.80 1,292.55 1,900.00
Total Expenses: 357.00$ 2,141.09$ 3,300.00$ 311.80$ 1,573.90$ 2,750.00$
Chapter Ending Balance 3,435.45$ 3,435.45$ 864.39$ 864.39$

EXECUTIVE ACCOUNT  EXEC TOTALS  EXEC YTD 
TOTALS  EXEC BUDGET 

Executive Beginning Balance 11,929.37$ 18,261.94$
Exec Income: Advertising - 90.00 157.80 1)  $5000 was removed from the executive

Challenge - 80.00 120.00 account to purchase five $1000 certificates
Community Service - 490.00 450.00 of deposit. 

 Guild Programs/Workshops  - 1,174.00 1,800.00
Library-fines/sales - - 50.00 2) $18.45 was spent ito have a new PPQG
Local Workshops - 844.00 500.00 banner made by Marilyn Rivera.
Membership-dues 1,425.00 4,862.50 5,000.00
Miscellaneous 60.33 310.33 100.00
Mystery - - -
PPQG Honor Quilts - 320.00 **
Quilt Show - 5,565.00 **
Raffle Quilt - 1,213.00 1,500.00
Sales - 823.00 300.00
UFO - 41.00 -
Total Executive Income 1,485.33$ 15,812.83$ 9,977.80$

Exec Expense: Challenge 96.90 192.20 200.00
Community Service - 17.09 25.00
Facilities 245.43 395.43 500.00

 Guild Programs/Workshops - 2,296.73 2,500.00
Library-books - - 50.00
Local Workshops - 560.33 300.00
Membership/Circulation 6.29 52.30 150.00
Miscellaneous 18.45 6,332.28 300.00
Mystery - - -
Newsletter - 108.34 100.00
PO Box Rental - 140.00 130.00
PPQG Honor Quilts - 168.15 **
Quilt Show/Symposium - 4,926.97 **
Raffle Quilt - 82.95 100.00
Sales - 468.16 50.00
Storage Unit - 1,566.00 1,522.80
Sunshine - - 25.00
Transfer to Day/Night - 3,600.00 3,600.00
UFO 188.25 200.73 200.00
Website - 107.73 225.00
Total Executive Expense 555.32$ 21,215.39$ 9,977.80$
Executive Ending Balance 12,859.38$ 12,859.38$

**As of 18 December 2018, $5,638.03 belongs to Show/Symposium and $670.61 belongs to PPQG Honor Quilts, of the $12,859.38 in 
the Executive Account.  These monies are to be used specifically for these activites.  
Respectfully submitted by Gina Vivian, Executive Treasurer.
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Peninsula Piecemaker's Quilt Guild Budget Preparation
Proposed budget for year: 2019

CHAPTER ACCOUNTS

ACTUAL 
INCOME/EXPENSE 

2018
 DAY BUDGET  

2018

 PROPOSED 
DAY BUDGET  

2019

ACTUAL 
INCOME/EXPENSE 

2018
 NIGHT BUDGET  

2018

 PROPOSED 
NIGHT

BUDGET  2019 
Income: Block of the Month 467.00 800.00 500.00 - 460.00 500.00

Executive Transfer 1,800.00 1,800.00 1,800.00 1,800.00 1,800.00 1,800.00
Miscellaneous 14.50 - - - -
Monthly Mini 380.00 700.00 400.00 252.00 490.00 400.00
Programs - - - - - -
Total Income: 2,661.50$ 3,300.00$ 2,700.00$ 2,052.00$ 2,750.00$ 2,700.00$

Expenses: Block of the Month 174.11 800.00 200.00 - 300.00 250.00
Door Prizes/B'day Ft Qtrs 74.95 500.00 300.00 281.35 450.00 250.00
Historian - - - -
Miscellaneous   - 100.00 100.00 - 100.00 100.00
Programs 1,498.75 1,900.00 2,100.00 980.75 1,900.00 2,100.00
Total Expenses: 1,747.81$ 3,300.00$ 2,700.00$ 1,117.19$ 2,750.00$ 2,700.00$

EXECUTIVE ACCOUNT

ACTUAL 
INCOME/EXPENSE 

2018
 EXEC BUDGET 

2018

 PROPOSED 
EXEC 

BUDGET 
2019

Exec Income: Advertising 90.00 157.80 100.00
Challenge 80.00 120.00 80.00 Strict budget based on "living within the 
Community Service 490.00 450.00 450.00 income" we made this year, 2018.
Guild Programs/Workshops                       1,174.00 1,800.00 1,200.00 1) Block of the month failed to meet goals.
Library-fines/sales - 50.00 100.00 2) Monthly mini failed to meet goals.
Local Workshops 844.00 500.00 900.00 3) Challenge failed to meet goals.
Membership-dues 3,437.50 5,000.00 5,000.00 4) Raffle quilt failed to meet goals.
Miscellaneous 250.00 100.00 100.00
CD interest - - 80.00 MEMBERSHIP FEES WILL REMAIN AT
PPQG Honor Quilts ** ** ** $25 PER YEAR.
Quilt Show/Symposium ** ** **
Raffle Quilt 1,213.00 1,500.00 1,500.00 1) $5000 WAS REMOVED FROM THE
Sales 823.00 300.00 300.00 EXECUTIVE BUDGET TO PURCHASE
UFO 41.00 - - FIVE $1000 CERTIFICATES OF DEPOSIT.
Total Executive Income 8,442.50$ 9,977.80$ 9,810.00$

2) $5423.24 BELONGS TO QUILT SHOW/
Exec Expenses: Challenge 95.30 200.00 150.00 SYMPOSIUM.

Community Service 17.09 25.00 25.00
Facilities 300.00 500.00 500.00 3) $376.49 BELONGS TO PPQG HONOR
Guild Programs/Workshops                       2,296.73 2,500.00 2,500.00 QUILTS.
Library-books - 50.00 -
Local Workshops 560.33 300.00 549.00
Membership/Circulation 46.01 150.00 75.00 **************************************************
Miscellaneous 6,313.83 300.00 100.00 PLEASE NOTE THE NIGHT CHAPTER
Equipment - - 100.00 BUDGET HAS BEEN AMENDED SLIGHTLY
Newsletter 108.34 100.00 - SO THAT THE NIGHT CHAPTER PROGRAMS
PO Box Rental 140.00 130.00 140.00 ALLOTTMENT IS EQUAL TO THE DAY
PPQG Honor Quilts ** ** ** CHAPTER PROGRAMS ALOTTMENT.  SEE
Quilt Show/Symposium                  ** ** ** BOLDED, ITALICIZED ENTRIES ABOVE.
Raffle Quilt 82.95 100.00 280.00 ***************************************************
Sales 468.16 50.00 50.00
Storage Unit 1,566.00 1,522.80 1,566.00
Sunshine - 25.00 25.00
Transfer to Day/Night - 3,600.00 3,600.00
UFO 12.48 200.00 -
Website 107.73 225.00 150.00
Total Executive Expense 12,114.95$ 9,977.80$ 9,810.00$

** These monies are to be used specifically for these activities.  They will not be listed as a budgeted item



12

Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild
P.O. Box 1295
Newport News, VA 23601


